
Trimingham in the News   Enclosed is your copy of the 

Parish Newsletter from NNDC, all about Community-Led 
Housing, with Trimingham as the main feature.  The Steering 
Group would welcome your views on the progress of the 
scheme.  Sheets are available by the information boards in the 
Village Hall, where you can write your comments, and leave in 
the postbox by the Village Hall door.  Alternatively, you can 
email the Steering Group at TriminghamCLT@gmail.com. We 
look forward to hearing from you. The Steering Group 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Church Services in the Parish 
 

2nd February 
Northrepps Holy Communion 9.30am 
Sidestrand Service 11.00am 
 
9th February 
Souhrepps Holy Communion 9.30am 
Overstrand Service 10/30am 
 
 16th February 
Trimingham Holy Communion 11.00am 
 
23rd February 
Southrepps Benefice Service 10.00am 
 
 
 
Church Contacts 
The Rector – Revd Sian Reading 
Telephone: 01263 833790 
 
For Weddings, Funerals, Christenings and general 
enquiries please phone the Administrator on 
07464 963701 or email poppyland,rector@gmail.com 
 
 
There will be Café Church at Trimingham Hall on 29th 
March 10.00 to 12 noon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER February 2020 
 

Parish  Council Meeting on 20th January 2020 
Discussions took place about the cliff fall at Trimingham House 
and people were asked not to walk near the cliff edge anywhere 
along our coastline.  The bench near to the edge behind Pilgrim 
Shelter may need to be moved a few metres back inland. 
There were several complaints regarding speeding through the 
village and Julie will look into another sign which can be moved 
around the village and which retains registration numbers of 
speeding cars. 
Deep History Coast – The trees still need pollarding and a fence 
needs to be completed. 
Trees offered countrywide – Julie will look into trees we may be 
given for the village and a decision as to where to plant them can 
be discussed. 
Gimingham Road land sale and Kearns Foundation – There are 
serious concerns about this and Julie will contact by letter or 
email appropriate Council Departments for information and 
advice and report back at the next meeting. 
Liz Boatman 
Vice Chairman 
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100 Club Winner for January 2020 
1st No 23 Mr R Downes   £20.00 

2nd No 90 Mrs M Whitbread £10.00 

3rd No 53 Mrs V Pank  £ 5.00 

4th No 87 Mrs S Barker  £ 5.00 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The new year started wet and very windy at times.  Hopefully the 
weather will improve. 
 
January is a quiet month but events are planned for February: 
 
On 7th and 14th February the free drawing course continues from 
1.30 to 3.30pm. 
 
The Gardening Club will be running the Flower Festival this year 
and it will take place on 13/14th June and the theme will “A 
Sporting Life”. 
 
At the AGM of Poppyland Ladies it was agreed that the fees 
remain at £20 for 2020.  On 12th February the talk will on the 
Cromer Peregrines, starting at 2.30pm, all are welcome, non 
members £2.00 to include raffle and refreshments. 
 
On 15th February there will be a cash bingo, doors open at 
6.00pm, eyes down at 7.00pm. 
 
Craft Circle is on 7th and 21st February starting at 2.00pm, £1.50 
per person to include refreshments, contact Dot on 833249(after 
6.00pm) 
 
Soup and Pud will be on 5th February and Lunch Club on 26th 
February. 
 
On 23rd  February a local resident is holding a downsizing sale 
which start at 8.00am 
 
On 15th March there is the pre loved clothing, shoes and 
handbag sale 10.00am to 1.00pm 
 
On 22nd March there is the Mad March book and media sale from 
9.00am to 3.00pm 
 
Hope to see you at some of these events 
 
 
 
 

Alec's Mardle 
 (Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life) 

 

When I was younger and fitter I used to go shooting on Mr Harrison’s 

estate.  When I first started I went as a beater with a flag which you 

waved to make the birds fly high.  I would line up in front of the guns, 

the other beaters would drive the woods shouting and rattling sticks on 

the trees.  When you had done that plantation you would move to the 

next. 

 

In later years Mr Harrison said “Why don’t you drive the tractor with a 

trailer on and transport the beaters and the man in charge of them”.  I 

did this until I was unable to do it any more. 

 

The man in charge would tell me where to drop the beaters.  They would 

spread out in a line and wait until the guns got into position, the whistle 

would be blown and the shoot would start. 

 

The shoot would start about 9.00am and finish about 4.00pm. 

 

When I was at school if there was a shoot on a Saturday I would go and 

we would start just before it got light.  We would try to stop the birds 

flying onto neighboring land. 

 

The pay was 3 shillings for a boy and 10 shilling for a man 

 
 

   



Sale of pre-loved clothing  
 

Sunday, 15th March - 10.00am-1.00pm 
 
Time to sort out those wardrobes!  We are holding a sale of good 
quality clothing, shoes and handbags.  All you need to do is decide 
how much you want for an item, label it up with your contact details 
and required price and bring it along to Trimingham Hall on the 
Saturday afternoon between 3.00pm and 4.00pm for entry into the 
sale.  Each item sold will bear a 10% commission for the hall.   
 
Light refreshments will be available during the morning. 
 
Money and unsold items can be collected at 2.00pm on the Sunday. 
 
For more details contact Linda on 01263 834349   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Nature notes for February 2020   
 
As I sat on one of John’s chairs on the cliff behind the Pilgrim 
Shelter watching the tide come in I thought about the power of 
the sea.  Trimingham is about 2 kilometres from end to end and 
the tide rises and falls around 2 metres twice a day so if we 
measure 1 kilometre out to the sea we have 4 million cubic 
metres of water moving in and out twice a day, a total of 16 
million cubic metres, which nobody is harnessing, on our bit of 
coast.  This does not take into account the flow north or south 
as swimmers know.  I hope somebody is looking into this 
alternative source of power or am I an optimistic fool? 
 
On a lighter note, along many of our beaches you can see 
Turnstones, a small mainly black and white bird about starling 
size, which can also be found on the promenades of Cromer and 
Sheringham and the sea wall at Walcott.  They are very tame and 
many people put down food for them. They will be here until 
about March when they will return to the Arctic to breed. 
 
Snowdrops are out in some places, in increasing numbers and 
I have tiny blue violets in my borders.  They are very prolific and 
I have to keep them at bay.  I also have a Camellia in bloom. 
 
I heard a greater-spotted woodpecker hammering but found it 
hard to find even though I looked for about 5 minutes so I went 
on my way.  On my way back to my car about an hour later I 
heard it again and eventually found it. 
 
As the days grow longer when I look at the sunset from my 
garden the sun is now setting just south of Southrepps Church 
Tower which sometimes is quite spectacular with the tower 
silhouetted against the red sun. 
 
Mac Marshall 
  
 

 
 
 

 

 

The ART EXHIBITION at Trimingham Hall in aid of 
Church funds will be on 25th & 26th April this year. 
 

The forms were sent out in January.  If you would like to be 
included on the list of exhibitors, please contact Dot on 
833249 (after 6pm) 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Dot has agreed to take over the compilation of the Village 
Newsletter.  If you have anything you want to include, do ring her 
on 01263 833249 after 6.00pm.  If you wish to advertise or indeed 
want a one-off possibility to sell an item, contact Linda on 01263 
834349. 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ` 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Monthly Events and Bi Monthly 
 
 
Tuesday 
11th February Nidra Yoga Relaxation 6.45 – 8pm. 
 
Wednesday 
5th February - Soup and Pud £5.   Contact Dot on 
833249 after 6.00pm 
12th February - Poppyland Cromer Peregrines starts 
at 2.30pm.   
19th February - Coffee Morning.  Starts 10am.  
Proceeds to church and Pilgrim Shelter.  Venue Pilgrim 
Shelter. 
19th February - Gardening Club - Pilgrim Shelter 
2.00pm 
 

26th February - Lunch Club 12 for 12.30pm.  Contact 
Matt 833945 or Dot on 833249 (after 6.00pm) to book 
your place, or if you require a lift. 
 
Friday   
7th & 21st February - Craft Circle 2.00pm 

7th & 14th February Drawing Course 1.30pm 

 
Saturday 15th February “Valentine’s Day” Cash Bingo.  
Doors open 6.00pm, eyes down at 7.00pm 
 
Sunday 
2nd February Table Top 9am-1p 
23rd February Downsizing Sale 8.00am start 
 
 
 
 

 

Weekly and Fortnightly Events 
All events in the new Trimingham Hall 

 

Monday   
 

1.00pm  Whist afternoon. Cost just £2 includes play, refreshments 
and raffle.  Players of all levels very welcome.   
Tel Liz 834965 
 

6.00pm-7.15pm & 7.30pm-8.30pm  Yoga with Pat Briggs 07810 
023236 or Linda 834349   
 

Tuesday  
 

11.00am to 12 noon Dancercise with Georgie.  No need to book   
Cost £5.   Contact on Facebook. 
 

1.45pm Slimmers Wild.  Contact Chris 01263 833581. 
 

7pm-9.00pm - Whist evening.  Cost just £2 includes play, 
refreshments and raffle.  Tel Liz 834965 
 

Wednesday and Thursday 
 

Tai Chi with Jeff.  10.30am to 11.30am on Wednesdays   
11.00am to 12 noon on Thursdays  
 

Thursday 
 

1.00pm - Whist afternoon. Cost just £2.  Tel Liz 934965 
7.00pm - Table Tennis Contact Trevor on 07828175493   
 

Friday 
 

10.30-11.30am - Cardio Dance Exercise with Emily.  Cost £5 
2.00pm-3.30pm – Craft – fortnightly (7th & 21st February)  
7.00pm-9.00pm - Whist evening.  Cost £2.  Tel Liz 834965 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Drawing Course at Trimingham Hall 
 

Come along and enjoy exploring drawing with this 

introductory course aimed at the complete beginner, but 

also useful for revisiting the ‘basics’ for those with some 

experience. 

 

A free, five week course on Friday afternoons 1.30pm-

3.30pm starting 17th January until 14th February.  No 

booking required, just turn up.   

 
 

S0lace Massage Therapy 

Trimingham 

 
 

Sam Kirk 01263 833452 / 07884 002747 
 

ITEC Level 3 Diploma in massage 

 

HOLISTIC MASSAGE 
 

INDIAN HEAD MASSAGE 

 

TRIMINGHAM ROOFING 
 

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING 
LEAD WORK 

CHIMNEY REPAIRS 
FASCIA AND GUTTERING  

GENERAL BUILDING 

Tel 01263 833448 
07747 136190 



 

Part time Caretaker required 
 

Trimingham Village Hall Trust are seeking a self-
employed, part-time caretaker for the new hall.  Applicants 
should live within easy reach of the hall and be physically 
fit.  Hours of work per month would vary but could include 
the current cleaning contract of 2 x 1.5 hours per week.  
Rate of pay would be £10 per hour. 
 
If you are interested in applying, please contact either Matt 
on 833945 or Linda on 834349 for more details. 

  
 
 

CJ Tree & Garden 
Services Norfolk 

 

All Aspects of tree work carried out 

 

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal 

Mini digger and larger excavator work 

Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc. 

 

Woodchip always available 

 

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified 

Public liability & employee insurance 

 
www.cjtreeservices.co.uk 

Phone 07500 514187 
 

Martin Wones Electrical 
 

All domestic and commercial 
electrical work undertaken 

 

24hr call out service 
 

Mobile 07468 572068 
Tel 01263 649858 

 

Email; martinwoneselectrical@outlook.com 
Web; www.martinwoneselectrican.co.uk 

 

 

MIND – BODY – SOLE 
Massage Therapies 

 

Constant backache or tension in your neck and shoulders 

Feel stressed and need relaxation 

Suffer with scar tissue following surgery/accident 

 

 

If the above sounds familiar to you, please contact me to see how I can help. 

Gift Vouchers available for that special someone.                                                                                    
 

Marian Stackwood 
ITEC Qualified Massage Therapist                                         
McLoughlin Scar Tissue Release Practitioner 
 

 

T:  07941 631512   /   E:  marian.mbs@outlook.com 
 

 

                                                                                             
 

Member of Complementary Therapists Association (CThA) – Fully Insured 

 

 

http://www.cjtreeservices.co.uk/
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